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November 2, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit for your review and consideration four items related to the King County Transportation Concurrency Management (TCM) program:  the 2011 Update Report, an accompanying travel shed boundaries map, a letter of review from the Transportation Concurrency Expert Review Panel, and a proposed ordinance amending the TCM program to reflect the updated travel shed boundaries map and reporting requirements.
King County Code (KCC) 14.70.270 requires an annual update of the transportation concurrency map as part of the budget process. The 2011 Update Report was prepared by the Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division to describe the proposed changes to the TCM program. The King County Council adopted the most recent update to the TCM program in February 2011. Current economic conditions have not led to a significant amount of development in the unincorporated area, and increased unemployment rates and higher gas prices over the past several years have resulted in few changes to travel time data. The overall economic trend is expected to continue over the next several years. The annual report identifies the specific changes to the travel shed boundaries map and reporting requirements.

Transportation concurrency testing is completed throughout unincorporated King County within travel sheds that reflect local travel patterns. There are currently 25 travel sheds within King County. King County Code 14.70.230 references the adopted Transportation Concurrency Travel Shed Boundaries map, which illustrates the travel sheds and their boundaries. The current map was adopted in 2008. Since then, there have been several large annexations (Panther Lake, Finn Hill/North Juanita/Kingsgate, North Highline South Portion). I am transmitting a proposed map that updates the travel shed boundaries to remove areas that have been annexed as of July 2011. While reviewing the code, staff identified text changes to KCC 14.70.270 related to the travel shed map update and reporting requirements. 

The annual report has been reviewed by the Transportation Concurrency Expert Review Panel, which was established by KCC 14.70.270 to review the annual concurrency update process. The panel is comprised of six people representing the development community, transportation planning professionals, the public at large, and multimodal transportation interests. The panel also evaluates the recommended changes to the TCM program. I have included the panel’s summary of their review of the annual report and program changes with the ordinance transmittal package.

I recommend the King County Council adopt this ordinance.
If you have any questions, please contact Paulette Norman, P.E., Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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